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City of Newburyport

Office of The Treasurer/Collector
60 PLEASANT STREET
NEWBURYPORT, MA 01950
(978) 465-4415           FAX (978) 462-0883 
Newburyport Trust Fund Commission

  Thursday, September 13, 2018  – 7:00 p.m. 
Meeting Minutes
Members in attendance:  Richie Eaton, Keith Hogan, Julie Languirand 
Absent:  Rich O’Brien
Meeting called to order at 7:05pm

Motion made by Richie Eaton to approve and accept May 2018 meeting minutes – second by Keith Hogan, APPROVED.
Julie shared the article that ran on the front page of the Newburyport News on June 19, 2018 headlining “Former resident’s trust fund for city nears $1M”.  She stated that this was likely the result of the city council’s inquiry during departmental budget discussions and everyone agreed that it was some nice press for the trust fund program.

Reviewed the June EOFY 2018 quarterly reports from Bartholomew and the transfers of approved funds spent in FY18 and realized gains.  Also, Keith asked for clarification on additional funds that have less activity and it was discussed that a large amount of the funds are for library spending and that in the past the committee has asked that the Library share any requests for spending with the City Treasurer, so that it can be passed on at a committee meeting for updating and tracking purposes.

Briefly discussed the updates from Bartholomew from May meeting with regard to the examples sent to view the average percentage of the overall portfolio to set up spending at a reasonable rate over time from Alex where he suggested utilizing the ‘20 trailing quarters’ method (5 year overview) to smooth out spending, etc.; we 
agreed this larger discussion should be held when all are present and can review and contribute. 
No new grant applications were presented.

Past tabled applications by Parks Dept. for funds from Charles Moseley trust in the amount of $12,000 for the annual salary for groundskeeper FY19;  repair/replace zip line at park $14,805.00, and application for $7,200 presented for the labor of pruning, clean up and removal of trees done to date.

Committee feels this could be overspending by the parks depts. of the funds available for this parks’ purpose, discussed what the priorities of spending should be, that perhaps Parks should provide an overview of what needs there are and how to utilize funds over time.  

The ZipLine feature for the Park seems to be an activity that all can enjoy, however it’s not reasonable to approve the full amount from the Trust as it would not be able to sustain any further requests for FY19 – Keith motioned to approve $4,700 toward this project as partial funding and contingent upon fundraising being done for the remainder – in the event that funds are not raised in a reasonable amount of time, the funding would remain in Trust for another purpose, 2nd by Richie, $4,700 APPROVED. 
Applications for $12,000 caretaker salary and $7,200 tree labor remain tabled until the committee gets additional information from the City regarding this funding and will be discussed at next meeting once more feedback on the account is completed to ensure the committee is adhering to fiscal spending limits.
Trust Fund purpose/intention was discussed again with regard to the MH Simpson trust which is intended to provide funds for ‘street sprinkling’. Memo sent to city council requesting informing them of request for legal assistance with probate and Attorney General’s resources has been approved,   Julie again reached out to Mark Reich at KP Law (city solicitor) asking for next steps on moving forward.  Will keep the committee updated.
Motion to adjourn by Richie; meeting adjourned at 7:35pm
· Next meeting date: Thursday,  January 17, 2019 -7pm JANUARY 24, 2019
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